
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Regular Meeting 

NM City Hall 
July 14, 2025 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

Secretary, Lisa Winter, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: L. Potts, K. Senkow, L. Winter, and S. Burmeister 
 
ABSENT: S. Bliss, B. Scheerer and C. Nedeau 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  Curt Babcock, Kristie Hall, Matt Hulswit, Melanie Wymer, Tom Burmeister, and Khim Rossiter 
 

Consent Agenda 
It was moved by L. Potts supported by S. Burmeister to approve the consent agenda as presented.    Motion 
approved by all board members. 
 

Public Comments 
None 

 
Presentation 

Matt Hulswit with OAK gave a brief report and pictures of the current project, the board and guests were 
able to see pictures of the locker rooms, bathrooms, hallways, media center and classroom updates with 
the projected timeline for completion. 

 
New Business 

7.14.25 – 690 – 2nd Reading and Approval of February 2025 Policy Update 
It was moved by L. Potts, supported by K. Senkow to approve the February 2025 Policy Update as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
7.14.25 – 691 – Approval L4029 
It was moved by L. Potts, supported by K. Senkow to approve the L4029 as presented.    Motion approved 
by all board members. 
 
7.14.25 – 692 – Approval of School Bond Loan Fund Resolution 
It was moved by L. Potts, supported by S. Burmeister to approve School Bond Loan Fund Resolution as 
presented.     
Roll Call:   Burmeister: Aye Winter: Aye Potts: Aye    Senkow: Aye  
Motion approved by all board members. 
 
7.14.25 – 693 – Approval of Russell “Chip” VanderWier Resignation 
It was regretfully moved by S. Burmeister, supported by K. Senkow to approve the Russell “Chip” 
VanderWier resignation as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 



 
 
Reminder to all: 
June through August School Board meetings will be help at North Muskegon City Hall due to all the 
Construction happening in the school building. 
 
Board Comments 
K. Senkow – Kim thanked Chip for your time at NM and the inspiration you helped students discover.  Kim 
is excited about the building progress and looking forward to completion. 
L. Winter – Lisa thanked Chip for his time and all the inspiration for art that he gave NM students.  Lisa 
thanked Matt for his building update presentation. 
S. Burmeister – Susan thanked Matt for the building update, very exciting. 
L. Potts – Lisa is excited about the building progress and is looking forward to completion.  Lisa thanked 
Matt for the update.  Lisa thanked Chip for his time at NM. 
C. Babcock – Curt thanked everyone at the meeting for being here and being able to see the building 
update presentation from Matt. 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, Lisa Winter, Secretary, adjourned the 
meeting at 6:36 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Lisa Winter, Secretary Board of Education 


